

PROFESSIONAL EDUCATION SERVICES

December 15, 2014

TO:

Timothy Boosinger

Provost and Vice-President for Academic Affairs

THROUGH:

George Flowers

Dean, Graduate School

THROUGH:

Betty Lou Whitford

Dean, College of Education

FROM:

Kimberly Walls

Head, Department of Curriculum and Teaching

E. Davis Martin

Head, Department of Special Education, Rehabilitation, and Counseling

Sheri Downer Salowas

Head, Department of Educational Foundations, Leadership and Technology

SUBJECT:

Item for the Board of Trustees - Renaming of Programs

We are writing to request that the following items be added to the Board of Trustees' agenda for their **February 6, 2015** meeting.

Proposal: The **Department of Curriculum and Teaching** within the College of Education is proposing the renaming of the following programs:

Current Name	Proposed Name	CIP
MS in Agriscience Education	MS in Teaching and Learning	13.1319
(Campus and Distance)	in Agriscience	
MS in Business/Marketing	MS in Teaching and Learning	13.1319
Education (Campus and	in Business	
Distance)	=	
MS in Elementary Education	MS in Elementary Teaching	13.1206
(Campus and Distance)	and Learning	*
MS in French Education	MS in Teaching and Learning	13.1205
(Campus and Distance)	in Foreign Languages	
MS in English Language Arts	MS in Teaching and Learning	13.1205
Education	in Language and Literacy	
MS in Music Education	MS in Teaching and Learning	13.1206
(Campus and Distance)	in Music	
MS in General Science	MS in Teaching and Learning	13.1205
Education	in Science	
MS in General Social Science	MS in Teaching and Learning	13.1205
	in Social Science	
MS in Early Childhood	MS in Theory and Practice for	13.1206
Education	Early Childhood	

The **Department of Special Education, Rehabilitation, and Counseling** within the College of Education is proposing the renaming of the following programs:

Current Name	Proposed Name	CIP
MEd/MS Early Childhood	MEd/MS Early	13.1099
Special Education	Childhood/Elementary Special	
(Traditional)	Education (Traditional)	

The **Department of Educational Foundations, Leadership and Technology** within the College of Education is proposing the renaming of the following programs:

Current Name	Proposed Name	CIP
Graduate Certificate in Educational Leadership	Graduate Certificate in Administration of Elementary &	13.0401
Eddoddonal Edddoromp	Secondary Education	

There will be no change in CIP Codes associated with the renaming requests. If approved by the Offices of the Provost and the President, the proposed program changes would be forwarded to Auburn University's Board of Trustees for review and approval.

Review and Consultation: The proposed changes will bring the program names into alignment with current standards of relevant accrediting bodies and constituencies and better reflect the nature of the programs. The proposals were reviewed by Auburn University's Graduate Council and received approval in Fall 2014.

Recommendation: It is recommended that the program changes be approved, and forwarded to Auburn University's Board of Trustees for review and approval.